

**WHITEROSE AUTOGRASS CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT THE ASHFIELD CLUB ON TUESDAY 29 APRIL 2014 AT 8.00 PM**

Present: Paul Glover (Vice Chairman) Rosemary Glover (Treasurer)  
Jasper Aspinall (Drivers Rep) David Glover (Chief Marshall)  
Connor Aspinall (Drivers Rep) Ged Ball (Safety Officer)  
Colin Spiers (Scrutineer) Kate Lakin (Membership Secretary)

Apologies: Alison Hall, Jill Firth and Kevin Griffiths

Vice Chairman's Report

At the NASA Chairman's meeting the South Wales League had requested that Clubs provide a flag and flag bearer to walk around the track at the Men's Nationals (as the Olympics). PG said they had not set a standard flag. Paul (as President) had been asked to parade at the Mens Nationals. DG had ordered a 5 x 3 flag (white on blue) for this parade at £12.99.

PG said that winning cars will be stripped at the Nationals and not sealed. NASA are looking to buy equipment to measure ccs so as certain classes did not need stripping.

Chief Marshall's Report

DG thanked everyone for their help at the qualifier meeting at York. He added that experienced marshalls were needed to help at each corner (marshalls that would make difficult decisions). An incident happened in the class 7 race which resulted in both drivers being out of the race. GB said that the decisions made during the qualifiers were fair. The NASA rule was adhered to, that if anyone jumped the start, the race should be stopped and rerun.

Chief Scrutineer

Nothing to report.

Treasurer

Financial Report was circulated.

Members Secretary

KL said that WR had 87 members and 1 associate member.

Drivers Representatives

JA not had chance to look at field he had discussed at the last meeting. He had looked into land near the Flouch but the farmer had applied for a grant. Land at J35A – farmer in Doncaster. Dave Dearden not yet been to Poglington. RAG said that the field at Silkwood park was now being built on. Brendan Crowther asked why WR didn't buy a field. It was explained that if a field was bought, planning permission may be refused. All information on possible tracks should be passed to Kevin (WR Chairman).

JA said that WR class 4 cars had been in their own race at Trent and this had worked really well.

### Any other business

- 1 Ged said he had been looking into rooms and live bands for the 2014 presentation. He had found a room for £200 and 3 bands but they wanted £400. It was decided that the Presentation should continue to be a disco with sit down meal but held in January. Ged had been looking into holding the presentation at the Dewsbury Ram Stadium. Ged also said that he would arrange the trophies for the Presentation.
- 2 DG put forward a folder containing suggestions for the WR hoodies. He had obtained prices from a company that he had used before and suggestions from Bryn. A very lengthy discussion went on regarding what design should be used, during which last years' hoodies were shown. Unfortunately Bryn did not do embroidery. The committee decided that last years' design was the preferred one. It was agreed that the hoodies should be blue or black with orange print on the back and embroidered badge on the front. If the members name and number were required on the front this could be arranged at an additional cost.

Meeting finished at 9.40 pm.